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The meeting was held in Twins on Ninth Avenue and began at 6:12pm.  

 

Pledge of Allegiance followed by a moment of silence for deceased members, family, and friends and 

for all military members serving throughout the world. 

 
A motion was made by Maureen Burke to dispense with the reading of the last meetings minutes. 

Seconded by: James Puccio and all were in favor, and no one opposed. 

 
President Dyer then had the following reports read and voted on: 

Reading of the Financial Secretary Report by Vilma Jimenez-Bruno, motion made to accept by: James 

Puccio, seconded by: Maureen Burke. All in favor by voice vote. 

 
Reading of the Treasurers Report by Tu M. Tu, motion made to accept by: Dave Conover, seconded 

by: Vincent Hall. All in favor by voice vote 

 

Reading of the Audit report: James Puccio, motion made to accept by: Dave Conover seconded by: 

Juan Pastor. All in favor by voice vote.  

 
President Dyer, then called on Jim Puccio to give a report on the upcoming 2023 Dinner Dance Sunday 

February 26, 2023 

 
President Dyer addressed the following topics:  

She announced that Jimmy Warden was re-elected to the position of National Secretary Treasurer at 

the National Convention. Thanks to everyone who contributed to his campaign.  

 
If you move and notify the USPS, you still must notify NAPS since we do not get notification from the 

USPS. This includes changes to your email as well. Also, make sure that your emergency contact 

information is always kept up to date with the USPS. 

 
If you would like to be involved in NAPS at the local level, please let us know. We are always looking 

for volunteers to work with us. If interested, call the NAPS office, or send us an email. 

 
Any member can sign up a non-member. When the paperwork is processed, NAPS HQ will send you 

twenty-five dollars ($25.00). Please keep in mind that all entries must be completed on the PS Form 

1187, otherwise it will be rejected. 
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President Dyer spoke on the following items  

Recent pay increase  

Pay for Performance  

The recent Plant meeting between NAPS and Plant Manager Steve Wojtaszek  
 

o Current Staffing of EAS at all levels and job functions. (MDOs, SDO, SMO, etc.) 
 

o Filling vacancies (Ex. - Lead SMO position unfilled for years - status?) 
 

o Process for inputting time for both craft and EAS; clock rings auto vs. manual 
 

o Time frame for release of EAS who have secured a bid 
 

o Notification of "major" changes in EAS schedules 
 

o Training 
 
Questions were fielded from the members in attendance. 
 
Jim Puccio addressed the rumors about a possible change in the maintenance area.  
 
Under New Business: 

Tom Hughes spoke about an article that is now on the branch website which addresses Medicare  

 

Vincent Hall spoke about attendance at the meetings and how important it is for members to attend 

and be involved.  

 
President Dyer thanked everyone for coming out and noted that there were individuals from Customer 

Service, Morgan, the VMF and the district support offices. 

 
The next meeting will be Wednesday January 18th, 2023. Keep an eye on the website for information. 

 
50/50, Drawing was for $160.00 to the winner    

 
A motion to end the meeting was made by: Jim Puccio, seconded by: Jose Murati, all were in favor, 

and no one opposed 

 

Meeting ended at: 6:50pm 


